Roads Committee Meeting

Monday July 15, 2013

5:00 PM Town hall

Agenda:

- 1. Engineer update
 - Bridge
 - Hines Hill Road
 - Meadowridge / Woodedview
 - Anything else he needs to report
- 2. Bond for seeding
- 3. Paving projects (status of summer maintenance and ditching projects)

Minutes of the meeting:

Meeting opened at 5:00 PM.

People in attendance: Jim Robinson, Mayor Goncy, Dave Krock, Don Polyak, Ron Fenn, Dawn Blakeney, and Carol Zeman.

1. Metro Parks is scheduled to meet on July 28 and will be discussing additional funds to be earmarked for the AC bridge project. The project is progressing on schedule.

Hines Hill Rd. Project is currently out for bid. Proposals will be due by end of business on August 7. If bids are not good at this time we will rebid the project in late fall (NOV). Letters to the residents of this area will be sent out after the August council meeting. Drainage parts of the project will be addressed and completed first. We will try to maintain traffic as best we can. Next summer there may be times when traffic will be limited to only local traffic. The project will be worked on in two phases one from Woodedview to the east, and then from Woodedview to the west. Again we will do all we can to inform residents and post signs near the project to try to make this as painless as possible.

The Meadowridge, Woodedview, Walter's Rd. project is slated for next summer also. We should be hearing about the grant for this project by May.

Dave will be meeting this week with Boston Township to work together on the Akron-Peninsula Rd. Project.

Dave is also currently working on a draft informational letter and survey to be sent out to residents in the northwest corner of town that may be interested in bringing in water to their area.

- 2. Dave has started the process to collect the bond from the company for last year's ditching and reseeding projects.
- 3. **WEATHER PERMITTING:** We should be starting the replacement of chip seal to the Norberry Walter's and Wellington Court areas in the next two weeks as well as chip sealing other roads in the village. The fog seal will be placed in early August to these same areas and other areas of the village previously chip sealed during this summer's projects.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:23 PM. Our next meeting is scheduled for August 19, 2013 at 5:00 PM at Village hall.

Respectfully submitted by Dawn Blakeney, Road Committee Chair